Mission & Outreach Programs and Activities: Local
Special Offerings
Throughout the year, special offerings are taken as part of the greater Presbyterian Church.  The Session determines the percentage of these offerings that go to the greater mission of the Presbyterian Church with the remaining percentage designated for local missions in the community.

Pentecost Offering - Pentecost is considered to be the Birthday of the Church. This offering has been split, 40% to buying supplies for the FPCH Backpack Program and 60% to Presbytery for ‘At Risk Children’.

Advent Offering - The Advent Offering has been split with, 33.3% sent to the Newton Presbytery for Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, 33.3% sent to the Market Street Mission in Morristown and 33.4% sent to Family Promise of Warren County / Interfaith Hospitality Network.


Community Outreach 
Various groups use our facilities throughout the year including:
- The Boy Scouts Troop 158 (sponsored by FPCH)
- AA Meetings
- NA Meeting
- The Blood Center of New Jersey - Blood Drives
- Colonial Musketeers
- Stone Soup Symphony


Prayer Shawl Ministry
The Yarn Girls create comfort shawls, lap robes and knit chemo caps that are given to those in need. The chemo caps are donated to a local oncologist for patients.  If you know someone who could use some comfort and care, please let Pastor Birda Ferguson or Deborah Gulick Shepherd know.  Our main reasons to give are those in ill health, in mourning, or suffering from life’s traumas. Our pocket prayer shawls can be given “just because…” and are given to those who may already have received a shawl or lap robe.  The items are not give just to those in our church family, but to all those who impact the lives of our church family.  The prayer shawl ministry is sponsored by our Board of Deacons.

The Yarn Girls meet on the first Wednesday of each month, September through June.  If you are unable to make our meetings, you are welcome to contribute shawls, lap robes, or chemo caps you make at home. We have patterns, yarn, and needles or hooks.  If you are unsure how to knit or crochet, we will help you learn.


Backpack Program
Each year we provide backpacks to DYFS to deliver to children in Warren County for families in need.  The backpacks each contain notebooks, binders, paper, pencils, pens, crayons, markers, ruler, pencil sharpener, calculator, and other necessities in addition to a toothbrush, toothpaste, shampoo and conditioner. Each backpack has a tag wishing the students a good year from their friends at the First Presbyterian Church of Hackettstown.  In addition to school supplies and backpacks that were donated, the Outreach Team used funding designated as part of the Pentecost Offering and financial donations received directly from the congregation to fill in the needed supplies and backpacks.  Please keep these students in your prayers throughout the year. 


Souper Bowl of Caring
A simple prayer: "Lord, even as we enjoy the Super Bowl football game, help us be mindful of those who are without a bowl of soup to eat" is inspiring a youth-led movement to help hungry and hurting people around the world.

This prayer, delivered by Brad Smith, then a seminary intern serving at Spring Valley Presbyterian Church in Columbia, SC, gave birth to an idea. Why not use Super Bowl weekend, a time when people come together for football and fun, to also unify the nation for a higher good: collecting dollars and canned food for the needy? Youth could collect donations at their schools and churches in soup pots, and then send every dollar DIRECTLY to a local charity of THEIR choice.

The senior high youth of Spring Valley Presbyterian liked the idea so much they decided to invite other area churches to join the team. Twenty-two Columbia churches participated that first year, reporting their results so a total could be determined, and then sending all $5,700 they had raised to area non-profits.  That was 1990. Since then, ordinary young people have generated an extraordinary $75+ million for soup kitchens, food banks and other charities in communities across the country. In addition, hundreds of thousands of youth have experienced for themselves the joy and satisfaction of giving and serving, inspiring people of all ages to follow their generous example.

In 2000, FPCH started participating in this nationwide event. Wear the apparel of your favorite football team, High School, College, or Pro, to church on Souper Bowl Sunday and resolve to donate at least $1 to our soup pots as you leave morning worship.  The money collected is given to our own  Deacons who use it for hunger relief in our own community.


Outreach Fundraiser
The Ashley Farms fundraiser runs during October.  They offer cookie dough, pies, cakes, trail mixes, etc.  All items will be delivered to the Church on the Saturday before Thanksgiving.  The Outreach Committee will receive 40% of the cost of each item.  The profit received is divided between the Kasasule Medical Clinic in Kenya, and a local organization. 


Adopt-A-Family Ministry
The Deacons “Adopt-a-Family” program helps local families three times a year: in November, February/March, and May. With the assistance of the school nurse at Hatchery Hill School, we are given the names, ages, and needs of children in the school who face economic hardships. Our congregation shows their generosity by purchasing clothing, shoes, and toys for the children.  We received a note from a little girl last spring that thanked us for her new clothes. As we read the line “I wore my new dress for my Spring Concert”, we all looked at each other with tears in our eyes and knew that we were so lucky to have God working through our congregation to help others!


Free Market
Every few years, the Deacons hold a "Free Market/Free Meal".  Through the generosity of members and friends of FPCH, we provide much needed items to those in our community who were in need of clothing, kitchen items, linens, toys, books, and more. As the donations came in, our Chapel is turned into a “store” and displayed all of the items offered.  When the doors opened, people who were waiting patiently outside and were welcomed to come in a take whatever they needed-without any need to pay for what they took. What a blessing for all of us to be able to do God’s work in our community. Pictures of the Free Market are available on the church’s Facebook page!

Summer Food Backpack Program

Co-sponsored by the North Jersey United Way and St. James Church, FPCH  collects and donates non-perishable food items to this program.

School Lunch Program
Though the generosity of our congregation, the Deacons provide school lunches for children in need in Willow Grove School and Hatchery Hill School, but we were also able to reach out to Hackettstown Middle School and assist children there as well. Thank you!

Deacons Financial Support
Throughout the year, the Deacons provide financial assistance to various community agencies:

- Gas and grocery cards distributed by pastor as needed

- DARRC - Domestic Abuse and Sexual Assault Crisis Center
- Family Promise of Warren County
- United Way of Northern NJ



Food Drives
The Sunday School holds an annual Food Drive, donating all collected non-perishable food to a local food pantry for needy families in our area.

Watch for the dates when we can help the kids make a difference in the lives of those in need by bringing in a non-perishable food item, and place it in the Food Dive basket.

A few suggestions for non-perishable foods include:
- Canned Vegetables and Fruits,
- Canned Meats and Fish, Pasta, Tomato Sauce,
- Dry and Canned Beans, Peanut Butter,
- Healthy Snacks (granola bars, raisins, pretzels),
- Rice and Noodles, Breakfast Foods,
- Low-Sugar Cereal, Dry Milk and Fortified Soy Milk

